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First English 
News

Christmas Worship Schedule 
 

Christmas Eve, Saturday, Dec. 24 

Downtown Site Worship Services 

3 p.m.        Communion   Special Music 

4:30 p.m.    No Communion  

         Cherub and Angelus Choirs 

6 p.m.        Communion   Seraphim Choir 

10:30 p.m.  Communion Candlelight and Parish Choir 

 

North Site Worship Services 

4 p.m.        Communion Joy and Hosanna Choirs 

7 p.m.        Communion Candlelight 

 

Christmas Day, Sunday, Dec. 25 

North Site                         Downtown Site 

9 a.m.           10:30 a.m. 

    

It’s Christmas Time at First English! 

 
Images of Christmas at First English (Top left, moving clockwise:) North Site Sunday School Christmas Program, Krumkake Images of Christmas at First English (Top left, moving clockwise:) North Site Sunday School Christmas Program, Krumkake Images of Christmas at First English (Top left, moving clockwise:) North Site Sunday School Christmas Program, Krumkake Images of Christmas at First English (Top left, moving clockwise:) North Site Sunday School Christmas Program, Krumkake 
baked by the Early Risers for shutbaked by the Early Risers for shutbaked by the Early Risers for shutbaked by the Early Risers for shut----ins, Progressive Dinner, Advent Brunch, Advent Brass Choir, Care and Share Boxes. ins, Progressive Dinner, Advent Brunch, Advent Brass Choir, Care and Share Boxes. ins, Progressive Dinner, Advent Brunch, Advent Brass Choir, Care and Share Boxes. ins, Progressive Dinner, Advent Brunch, Advent Brass Choir, Care and Share Boxes.     

 



First EnglishFirst EnglishFirst EnglishFirst English    
Lutheran ChurchLutheran ChurchLutheran ChurchLutheran Church    

Website: www.felc.com 
Email: felc@felc.com 
 

Downtown SiteDowntown SiteDowntown SiteDowntown Site    
Corner of North & Drew streets 
Phone 920-733-2303 
Office Hours: Office Hours: Office Hours: Office Hours:     
M-Th: 8:30 a.m.-4 p.m. 
Fri: 8:30 a.m.-12:30 p.m. 
Service Times:Service Times:Service Times:Service Times:  
Sunday 8, 9:15 & 10:30 a.m. 
 

North SiteNorth SiteNorth SiteNorth Site    
Corner of Broadway & Ballard Road 
Phone 920-882-7942 
Office Hours:Office Hours:Office Hours:Office Hours:    
M,W,Th: 9:30 a.m.-1:30 p.m. 
Tues: 12-4 p.m. 
Service Times:Service Times:Service Times:Service Times:    
Sunday 8:30 & 10:30 a.m. 
 

Echoes Echoes Echoes Echoes     
Phone 920-882-8172 
 

First English Pastoral StaffFirst English Pastoral StaffFirst English Pastoral StaffFirst English Pastoral Staff    
Jeff Tengesdal        jtengesdal@felc.com 
 
Mary Bauer             mbauer@felc.com 
 

First English Support StaffFirst English Support StaffFirst English Support StaffFirst English Support Staff    
Paul Barth               pbarth@felc.com 
 

Anita Damon            adamon@felc.com 
 

Julie Doerfler            jdoerfler@felc.com 
 

J. Blake Doss                bdoss@felc.com 
 

Donna Haberland      dhaberland@felc.com 
 

Kathy Hoffman                   echoes@felc.com 
 

Kristy Howard           khoward@felc.com 
 

Meri Hujet              mhujet@felc.com   
 

Jenny Jamison   jennyajamison@yahoo.com 
 

Jennifer Leahy                jleahy@felc.com 
 

Jean Monson           jmonson@felc.com 
 

Kirsten Owens             kowens@felc.com 
 

Cindi Schwab           cschwab@felc.com 
 

Steve Sieck                ssieck@felc.com 
 

Brenda Smongeski     bsmongeski@felc.com 
 

Newsletter Deadline:  Newsletter Deadline:  Newsletter Deadline:  Newsletter Deadline:  All submissions for the 
January issue must be emailed to 
felc@felc.com by noon on Friday, De-
cember 9. 
 
Special thanks to Bob Damon, Special thanks to Bob Damon, Special thanks to Bob Damon, Special thanks to Bob Damon, 
Staff members and all those who  Staff members and all those who  Staff members and all those who  Staff members and all those who  
contributed photos to this news-contributed photos to this news-contributed photos to this news-contributed photos to this news-
letter.letter.letter.letter.    
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Congregation-wide event: Annual Garden 
of Lights - Green Bay Botanical Garden 
When:  When:  When:  When:  Sunday, Dec. 11, 4:30-7:30 p.m. (Registration deadline is Friday,    
  Dec. 2) 
Where: Where: Where: Where: Tour of area lights with the final stop being: Green Bay Botanical  
  Garden 
Who: Who: Who: Who:  Open to ALL ages 
 

Cost:  Cost:  Cost:  Cost:  $15 per person; 
Ages 4 and under-free; 
includes admission, 
wagon tour and trans-
portation by school 
bus. Concessions 
available at the gar-
dens. 
 

Guests will enter into 
the Garden’s winter 
wonderland as it glows 
with over 250,000 LED 
lights. Visitors can 
stroll through a 60-foot 
caterpillar gleaming 
with 20,000 LED lights, walk or take a horse-drawn wagon ride through an 
enchanted icicle forest with 10,000 pure white LED lights, and discover other 
glistening flowers, butterflies and botanical themed creations. Begin your 
adventure by meandering through a thunderstorm complete with the sounds 
of rumbles and rain. Continue on to a dazzling 7-foot setting sun and con-
clude your journey at the end of an enormous rainbow! After, return to the 
Emil & Gail Fischer Visitor Center to shop for holiday gifts in the Trellis Gift 
Shop or take a photo with Santa. Then head back to the Winterberry Café to 
warm up with a delicious bowl of soup or hot chocolate, and enjoy a giant 
cookie. See the area’s tallest and brightest trees and a giant, 60 foot long 
caterpillar dressed in 20,000 LED lights. We will depart from the DOWN-
TOWN SITE at 4:30 p.m. and return at approximately 7:30 p.m. Sign up in the 
Gathering Area or register online at www.felc.com and click on the forms tab. 

WPS Garden of Lights © caylorphoto.com.WPS Garden of Lights © caylorphoto.com.WPS Garden of Lights © caylorphoto.com.WPS Garden of Lights © caylorphoto.com.    
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Kids Give! 
Michael Kemps could have service as his middle name. 
E-mails and phone calls from Michael say, “Do you need 
some help?”  
 

“Certainly!” is the reply.  
 

Whether at ECHOES, KidsLIFE this summer, computer 
projects, cleaning the supply room at church or helping 
with yard work, Michael’s smile and willingness to lend 
a hand accomplish great things for FELC and the com-
munity. God’s work, our hands. Ministry happens when 
“Kids Give” of their time and talents. 
 

If you know of  youth that are volunteering in any way 
and you would like to see them lifted up in the “Kids 
Give” section of the newsletter, please send the informa-
tion to mhujet@felc.com. 

Peder Eide Concert 
Thank You  
First English was blessed to host 
the Peder Eide concert on Sunday, 
Nov. 13.  If you were so kind to 
volunteer in any way to help make 
the concert a success, “Thank 
You.”  The freewill offering col-
lected at the concert raised 
enough money to fund over 2,600 
meals for Feed my Starving Chil-
dren. Thank you concert-goers, for 
your generosity! 

Project Linus 
First English members and friends made 44 no-sew 
fleece blankets that will be donated to Project Linus. A 
big thank you to everyone who made blankets on Satur-
day, Nov 12. 
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Worship and Music 

Christmas Programs  
Several parents are needed to assist with costumes, and practicing parts for the Christmas programs. Please volun-
teer by contacting Anita Damon or Donna Haberland in the church office.  
 

• Dec. 11: Downtown Site Preschool and Kindergarten classes share Christmas songs during the 9:15 a.m. worship. 
• Dec. 17: Christmas Program practice Downtown Site for grades 1-2 from 10-11 a.m.; grade 3 from 9-11 a.m. 
• Dec. 17: Christmas Program practice North Site for grades 1-6 from 9-11 a.m.  
• Dec. 18: Downtown Site Christmas Program by grades 1-3 during the 9:15 a.m. worship.  
• Dec. 18: North Site Christmas Program by preschool-grade 6 during the 10:30 a.m. worship.  
• Dec. 25 and January 1: No Sunday School Classes - Christmas Break. 

Christmas Eve and Christmas 
Day Worship Schedule 
As you begin your Christmas worship plans please refer 
to the listing of worship services on Dec. 24 and Dec. 25 
on the front page of the newsletter. Please sign up online 
on the church website www.felc.com (under the forms 
tab) or contact Jean Monson in the church office if you 
wish to participate in providing a role to help with the 
Christmas worship experience.  Note the change to the 
usual Sunday morning worship times.   

ADVENT - Longest Night Service 
Thursday, Dec. 22 Longest Night Service 
 Downtown Site Sanctuary, 6:30-8 p.m. 

 

This candlelight service will be held the evening of the 
longest night of the year, Thursday Dec. 22. It is a ser-
vice of prayer, contemplation, meditation and healing 
for anyone who finds it difficult to join in holiday cele-
brations or would just like to reflect in quiet and soli-
tude. For many people grief, illness, aging, depression, 
loneliness, unemployment, loss, and broken relation-
ships are magnified. Others just feel overcome with the 
stress of holiday preparations and welcome a reprieve. 
The sanctuary will open at 6:30 p.m. with candlelight and 
music. From 7-7:30 p.m. a contemplative  service will be 
held.  This is a half hour of readings, scripture and si-
lence. The sanctuary will remain open after the service. 

Thank you Thanksgiving  
Worship Volunteers 
Thank you to the volunteers who helped make both 
Thanksgiving services so meaningful.  Your participation 
in these special worship services is very much appreci-
ated.    

FELC Friendship Pads Off To A 
Great Start 
The return of the friendship pads has had an impact on 
FELC guests and visitors. As of Nov. 13, 167 letters and 
postcards have been sent to our guests and visitors.   
The challenge in sending out the letters and postcards 
is to capture addresses of new visitors.  If you do not 
know the person next to you, please include your ad-
dress so others model that step and include their ad-
dress also. The goal is to get to know each other better 
plus create hospitality to guests and visitors. Help 
spread hospitality throughout our worship services. 

A Christmas Garden of Poinsettias 
   If you would like to help decorate the church sanctuaries by providing a poinsettia in memory or  
   in honor of a loved one, please clip and return this order form with your payment to the offering plate  
   or the church office. The cost is $10 per plant. All gifts will be acknowledged in the Christmas bulletins.  
   You may take your plant home following the Christmas Day service. 
   
            NAMENAMENAMENAME ___________________________________________________________________________________________ 
   

             IN HONOR OF IN HONOR OF IN HONOR OF IN HONOR OF _____________________________________________________________________________ 
               OrOrOrOr 
             IN MEMORY OFIN MEMORY OFIN MEMORY OFIN MEMORY OF____________________________________________________________________________ 

                                                          

 

The deadline to order is Monday, December 12. Thank you! 



News from the Council 
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First English Lutheran Church has re-
ceived a grant of $38,700 to enable Pastor 
Jeff to participate in the 2011 National 
Clergy Renewal Program funded by the 
Indianapolis-based Lilly Endowment, Inc.  
FELC is one of 158 congregations across 
the country that will support clergy re-
newal through sabbaticals funded by such 
grants.  It is a program that allows pastors 
to step back from their busy lives and gain 
renewed energy that a carefully considered 
“Sabbath time” of travel, study, rest and 
prayer can provide.   
  

First English Lutheran Church has a long 
standing policy to provide a sabbatical 
leave to our pastors.  Prior to making a 
decision to accept the call to First English, 
Pastor Jeff was planning a sabbatical dur-
ing summer 2011.  With his acceptance of 
the pastoral call at First English, the 
Council honored Pastor Jeff’s sabbatical leave plans but 
requested that his sabbatical be postponed to summer 
2012.     
  

Pastor Jeff’s 2012 sabbatical will begin in mid-May and 
end in mid-August.  The theme of the sabbatical is 
“Brushing Up Against the Sacred.”  It is designed to give 
him opportunities to paint, observe the artwork of other 
painters, develop a hobby, and bless our congregation 
with fresh energy and renewed appreciation of the arts.  
Pastor Jeff will be a student of gifted artists by partici-
pating in a couple of retreats - dusting off the cobwebs 
from his easel and the paintbrushes purchased in his 

Sabbatical Grant Awarded to First English 
college years.  He will also travel with 
his family to see the works of master 
artists in both Europe and the United 
States.  A portion of the sabbatical in-
cludes the First English trip to the Cas-
cade Mountains and Holden Village 
which he and his family are hosting.  
   

Craig Dykstra, senior vice president for 
religion at the Endowment states, “We 
ask these congregations and ministers 
to consider the question, ‘What will 
make your heart sing?’, as they devise 
their plans.  They never fail to come up 
with wonderful and imaginative yet do-
able ways to fulfill their dreams. Their 
time away has freed them up to pursue 
personal and professional interests and 
needs in ways that have given them 
new energy for ministry - and the con-
gregations have discovered that they 

too experience a refreshment of their own and a new-
found sense of their own strengths.” 
 

The Endowment’s larger goal is to bolster the good work 
that America’s pastors and congregations accomplish 
day in and day out and to reinforce and build upon im-
portant work being done on both sides of the pulpit.  
 

Copies of the sabbatical grant narrative will be available 
in the Gathering Area at both First English sites.  A por-
tion of the Endowment grant will be used to fulfill pas-
toral duties during Pastor Jeff’s absence and for ex-
penses related to the congregation’s own renewal.   

 

Possibilities of a Third Pastor 

Did you know that it’s been one year?  In November 
2010, FELC welcomed  Pastor Jeff and his family into our 
congregational family. 
 

We are people of God who Gather to Worship, Grow in 
Faith and Give to  Others.  That is our mission.  Our 
congregation is blessed to have engaging pastors who 
inspire us to live our mission.  We are also a large  con-
gregation worshipping at two sites.  This stretches our 
two-pastor  system a bit thin.  The Council recognizes 
this and has been strategizing  possibilities.  We, the 
Council, feel it is the right time to explore the  possibili-

ties of a third pastor at FELC.  This became evident over 
the  past year through meetings and retreats of the 
Council, Ministry Teams, task forces and commit-
tees.  And it became evident in talking with you,  the 
congregation members, during coffee hours between 
services or Bible  study groups or Wednesday LIFT.  And 
it became evident through the upbeat and positive 
mood experienced throughout the congregation.  As 
we  move forward in search of a third pastor, we will 
keep you informed. 

The First English Congregation Council Wishes You  
A Very Blessed Christmas Season! 



October 2011 Baptisms  
• Emily Grace Loken 
• Merrik Louis Klein 
• Michael Steven Preisler 
• Hadley Grace Wilkinson 
• Brooklyn Rose LeDuc 
 

October 2011 Weddings 
• Meghan Cochrane and Paul 

Schliepp 
• Michelle Wolf and Pierce 

Buchinger 
• Danielle Cooley and Ben Foster 
• Robyn Kitzman and Chad        

DuFrane 
• Lisa Tegtmeier and Matt Young-

strand 
 

October 2011 Funerals 
• Mary Krause 
 

December Anniversaries 
• Pete and Diane Hagen celebrate 

35 years together on Dec. 23. 
• Tom and Jackie Herrmann     

celebrate 25 years together on 
Dec. 26. 

• Mike and Mary Bauer celebrate 
30 years together on Dec. 26. 

 

December 90+ Birthdays 
• Arlene Maves on Dec. 19. 

Learning 

Spark At Home  
Continue exploring the weekly Sunday School Bible story at 
home using the weekly Spark Family Take Home page many 
children bring home from Sunday School, or download it at 
www.felc.com. This month the Bible stories are: 

 

Dec. 4 Angels Visit 
Luke 1:26-38 

Christmas Lesson  
Make gifts for homebound  

Dec. 11 Mary Visits Elizabeth 
Luke 1:39-58  

Christmas Movie 
Downtown Site preschool 
and kindergarten classes 
sing at 9:15 a.m.  

Dec. 18 Jesus Is Born  
Luke 2:1-20  

Christmas Programs 
9:15 a.m. Downtown Site  
10:30 a.m. North Site  

Dec. 25 
Jan. 1 

Jesus Is Born  
Luke 2:1-20 
Wise Men 
Matthew 2:1-12  

No Class/Christmas Break 
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2012 Daily Text 
Order a 2012 Daily Text.  Cost is 
$6.50 per book. Order online at 
www.felc.com (under the forms tab) 
or use a special envelope that is in 
the Gathering Area. The Daily Texts 
is a unique devotional book with 
two Bible verses for each day - one 
from the Old Testament and one 
from the New Testament. This year 
Mount Carmel Ministries has de-
cided not to produce the hardcover 
journal version of the Daily Texts. 
For the 2012 theme, Mount Carmel 
staff and 14 prayer writers will focus 
on experiencing freedom in Christ. 

Advent Reflections  
Book and Study 
Making All Things New is a book of daily Advent reflections for individual 
use or to use with friends in a study group. Advent for many of us is a hectic 
time of trying to get things done - decking the halls, sending Christmas 
cards or e-cards, shopping for gifts, wrapping gifts, baking, cooking, attend-
ing special events, traveling to spend time with family and friends, and on 
and on - in four short weeks. 
 

This book explores God's ongoing work of renewing all things, particularly 
our stories, our days, our spirits, and our ways. Order a book for $6 and reg-
ister for a small group online or in the Gathering Area.  
• Sunday at 9:15 a.m. in the Downtown Site Library, Nov. 27, Dec. 4, 11, 18 
• Sunday at 9:40 a.m. in the North Site Office,  Nov. 27, Dec. 4, 11, 18 
• Wednesday at 4:30 p.m. in the Downtown Site Lounge, Nov. 30, Dec. 7, 14, 21 
• Wednesday at 6:30 p.m. in Room 221 at the Downtown Site, Nov. 30,    

Dec. 7, 14, 21 

The Bible in 90 Days  
Start this new year of 2012 by reading the Bi-Bi-Bi-Bi-
ble in 90 Days, ble in 90 Days, ble in 90 Days, ble in 90 Days, from   Jan. 1 to the end of 
March. Bookmarks assist you in keeping up 
with the reading plan as you check off each 
daily reading. 
 

A weekly small group discussion and DVD les-
son will meet Wednesday evenings at 6:30 p.m. 
Other times are possible depending on inter-
est. You can order a Bible ($15), participant 

guide ($8), Bible Companion ($12) and register online or on the bulletin 
board in the Gathering Area. If you have questions, contact Anita Damon in 
the church office. 



 

Learning 
Study Opportunities 
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Early Riser’s Women’s Group 
This group meets Thursday Dec. 1 
and 8 from 6-7 a.m. in the Lounge 
at the Downtown Site to complete 
the current study and bake krum-
kake on Dec. 8. If you have ques-
tions, please contact Annette Ford 
at 749-0757. 

Women of the ELCA 
Gather is the magazine for women 
of the ELCA. Four circle small 
groups meet to discuss the study, 
“To Follow and To Serve: The To Follow and To Serve: The To Follow and To Serve: The To Follow and To Serve: The 
Gospel of Mark.” Gospel of Mark.” Gospel of Mark.” Gospel of Mark.” Contact Anita 
Damon in the church office for 
more information. 
• The Judith Circle meets at noon 

for a potluck lunch and study on 
Tuesday, Dec. 6, in the Fellow-
ship Hall at the Downtown Site.  

• The Miriam Circle meets at          
7 p.m. on Wednesday, Dec. 14 at 
Mary Vandenberg’s home,      
1185 E. Apple Creek Rd., Apple-
ton. Regrets only to 739-0777. 

• The Sarah Circle meets at       
5:45 p.m. on Wednesday, Dec. 14 
for the Christmas Party at the 
Red Ox. Contact Jane Shudy at 
731-0600 for a reservation.  

• The Young Moms Group meets 
Wednesday, Dec. 14 at 9 a.m. in 
the Nursery at the Downtown 
Site. Children are welcome to 
come and play while mom’s 
share a study.  

Men's Bible Studies 
Visit one of these weekly small 
groups this fall. No need to register, 
just come. 
• Tuesday morning men’s ministry 

meets at 6:30 a.m. at the North 
Site Office. 

• Tuesday men's ministry meets at 
7 p.m. in the Downtown Site 
Lounge. 

• Wednesday men’s ministry meets 
at 7 p.m. in the Downtown Site 
Office Workroom. 

• Friday morning men's ministry 
meets at 6:30 a.m. at the North 
Site Office. 

The Thursday 9 a.m. Bible Study 
This study will resume in January. 

Sunday Adult Learning Time 
9:15 a.m. Downtown Site9:15 a.m. Downtown Site9:15 a.m. Downtown Site9:15 a.m. Downtown Site    
“Walking the Talk,” a study of the 
book of James, meets weekly at   
9:15 a.m. in Room 221 at the Down-
town Site. Peter Peregrine is the 
facilitator.  

Advent StudyAdvent StudyAdvent StudyAdvent Study    
Come Sunday at 9:15 a.m. to the 
Downtown Site Library to join a dis-
cussion of the Advent book Making 
All Things New.  

Pastor Led Studies 
• A Wednesday Bible Study with 

Pastor Mary Bauer meets at noon 
each Wednesday in the Lounge at 
the Downtown Site to study the 
book of Matthew. Come even if 
you are new to this small group 
study - each week is its own les-
son. You are welcome to bring 
your own lunch. 

• A Wednesday Study of the Advent 
book Making All Things New, 
meets on Wednesday Nov. 30, 
Dec. 7, 14, 21. Dick Schroeder will 
lead the 4:30 p.m. study in the 
Lounge at the Downtown Site 
and the 6:30 p.m. study in     
Room 221 at the Downtown Site.  

The Congregational Historical Ar-
chive and Recording Team (CHART) 
will be meeting at the Downtown 
Site in Room 221 on Dec. 1 at    
10:30 a.m. We will not meet again 
until after the holidays. For more 
information about CHART, contact 
Anita Damon at 733-2303 or Julie 
Nussbaum at 731-3645 

CHART is looking for one new or 
used metal flat file for storing large 
architectural drawings and newspa-
pers. The drawer size should be at 
least         30" x 42" with a closed base 
and flush top. For more details, con-
tact George Mattheis at 733-1039.   
 

FELC HistoricFELC HistoricFELC HistoricFELC Historic    FootnoteFootnoteFootnoteFootnote: : : : Did you 
know that for more than 30 years 
the Bruce Jahnke family has do-
nated the Christmas trees that 
adorn FELC during this joyous holi-
day season?  The Jahnke family en-
joys donating trees to celebrate the 
birth of our Lord and hopes to con-
tinue for many more years. As a 
congregation, we join to thank them 
for their thoughtful and generous 
gifts.  

CHART for December 

Love and Respect Series 
“Love and Respect” series continues 
Wednesday Dec. 7, 14 and 21 from 
6:30-8 p.m. in the Lounge at the 
Downtown Site with facilitators 
Chris and Jen Kennedy.� 

Parent Child Playgroup 
The parent child playgroup will be taking a break during the 
month of December. The playgroup will resume on 
Wednesday, Jan. 4 at 9:30 a.m. at the North Site. 



Learning 

Library News 
Dietrich Bonhoeffer wrote, "Christ is still knocking.  It is 
not yet Christmas.  But it is also not the great final Ad-
vent, the final coming of Christ.  Through all the Advents 
of our life that we celebrate goes the longing for the fi-
nal Advent, where it says: 'Behold, I make all things 
new' (Rev.21:5).  Advent is a time of waiting.  Our whole 

life, however is Ad-
vent - that is a time of 
waiting for the ulti-
mate, for the time 
when there will be a 
new heaven and a 
new earth, when all 
people are brothers 
and sisters and re-
joice in the words of 
the angels: On earth 

peace to those on whom God's favor rests." 
 

Read the story of this humble man of faith in the recent 
New York Times Bestseller Bonhoeffer: Pastor, Martyr, 
Prophet, Spy: A Righteous Gentile vs. The Third Reich by 
Eric Metaxas (921,Bon) at the Downtown Site Li-
brary.   A captivating and inspiring read from start to 
finish, Kirkus states that this is "a definitive Bonhoeffer 
biography for the 21st century." 
 

For the children: new at the North Site Library is a 
DVD from Candy Rusin.  Buck Denver asks ... What's in 
the Bible? Vol. 1, In the Beginning (DVD, C, 222.11.Buc) 
is the first in a fastpaced and fun-filled DVD series.  This 
one includes two 25 minute episodes: What is the Bi-
ble? and Who Wrote the Bible? 
 

There are many excellent books and videos at both sites 
for this Advent and Christmas season.  Look for them on 
the display tables. 
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Wednesday LIFT 
4:30 p.m. Advent Study DS Lounge 
5:15 p.m. Meal DS Fellowship Hall (Dec. 7 and 14) 
6 p.m. Musikgarten DS Room 220 
5:45 p.m. DropZone grades 7-12 DS Youth Room 
6:30 p.m.  Advent Study DS Room 221 
6:30 p.m. Love and Respect Series DS Lounge 
6:30 p.m. C3 Confirmation Grades 7-9 DS 
6:30 p.m. High School reFUEL DS Youth Room 
 grades 10-12 
6:30 p.m. KidsLife grades 1-6 DS Room 114 
6:30 p.m.  Parish Choir  DS Choir Room 
6:45 p.m. Youth/House Band Practice  
 DS  Sanctuary 
7 p.m. Men’s Ministry DS Library 
8 p.m. Seraphim Choir DS Choir Room 
 

FELC Book Club  
We will not be meeting in December; the book choice 
for January is The Book ThiefThe Book ThiefThe Book ThiefThe Book Thief by Marcus Zusak. Set dur-
ing World War II in Germany, Markus Zusak’s ground-
breaking novel is the story of 
Liesel Meminger, a foster girl 
living outside of Munich. Lie-
sel scratches out a meager 
existence for herself by steal-
ing when she encounters 
something she can’t resist - 
books. With the help of her 
accordion-playing foster fa-
ther, she learns to read and 
shares her stolen books with her neighbors during 
bombing raids as well as with the Jewish man hidden in 
her basement before he is marched to Dachau. This is 
an unforgettable story about the ability of books to feed 
the soul. 
 

We want to invite all book lovers to come and join us. 
We’re always looking for book suggestions and more 
people to join us - parents of confirmation students, 
this is a great time to join us! We read and discuss the 
latest best sellers to old favorites and anything in be-
tween! Don’t worry if you can’t make it each month; 
come when your schedule allows. For more information, 
contact Donna Haberland in the church office (733-
2303) or Katie Adams (574-2030). 

Bethel Bible Class 
Blessed to be a Blessing! Bethel Bible is a two-year 
overview of the Bible - from Genesis to Revelation - de-
signed to help participants better understand God’s 
plan from the beginning. The Bethel Series is taught in 
six 7-week semesters. First English hopes to begin a 
new Bethel class on Mondays, starting Jan. 9, 2012, from 
6:30-8 p.m. in Room 221 at the Downtown Site if we 
meet the minimum class size of ten. The Bethel book is 
$15 per semester or $45 per year. If there is a financial 
concern, a book may be borrowed from FELC. Register 
online or by calling the church office. Mary Vandenberg 
and Nancy Allen will teach alternating semesters. 
 

Q: Q: Q: Q: I haven’t read my Bible very much lately. Will I be 
able to understand what’s presented in class? 
A:A:A:A: The Bethel Series makes the Bible “user-friendly.” 
You’ll receive a handout each week to guide you through 
each study. Your teacher will use a colorful poster to 
reinforce the basic concepts. The Scriptures will come 
alive as you share this experience with others in your 
class. 
 

Other questions? For additional information, contact 
Mary Vandenberg at 739-0777 or Nancy Allen at          
734-9580. Don’t miss this exciting opportunity for a life-
changing experience! 



Congregational Life 
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Calling all Cookie Bakers! 
If you would like to bake and donate two dozen holiday 
cookies or candy for the cookie exchange during the 
Mid-week Advent Worship and Lunch, please contact 
Jean Monson in the church office or register online at 
www.felc.com under the forms tab. Your donations 
should be brought to the Downtown Site Office or 
Kitchen by 9 a.m. on Dec. 8. Thank you! 

Holiday Classics 
WhereWhereWhereWhere: Appleton North High School 
WhenWhenWhenWhen: Friday, Dec. 16 at 5 p.m. 
CostCostCostCost:  $10 - open to all ages 

DetailsDetailsDetailsDetails: A limited number of tickets have been pur-
chased for FELC members to attend one of the holiday 
traditions in the Fox Valley. Don't miss a meaningful 
night of music and beautiful staging as the Appleton 
North choirs tie together music from many styles and 
genres around a meaningful theme. Enter into the spirit 
of the season. FELC ticket sales are well underway. If 
you wish to reserve a ticket; register online at 
www.felc.com (under the forms tab) or contact Sharon 
Evensen (993-023). For those that are interested a Friday 
Fish Fry will follow the concert.  

“Lessons and Carols Annual 
Advent Worship and Meal 
Where: Where: Where: Where: Downtown Site, Sanctuary and Fellowship 
Hall 
When: When: When: When: 10 a.m., Wednesday, Dec. 8 (snow date: Dec. 15) 
DetailsDetailsDetailsDetails: This year’s worship service will be a Lessons 
and Carols offering based on the O Antiphons. The        
O Antipohns are a set of medieval refrains originally 
used before and after the singing of the Magnificat. 
These antiphons will form the structure of this service. 
There will NOT be communion for this Lessons and Car-
ols service. Following the service, a meal will be served 
in the Fellowship Hall with the popular cookie exchange 
to end our time together.  For planning purposes, 
please sign up in the Gathering Area, register online at 
www.felc.com (under the forms tab) or contact the 
church office. There is no charge for the meal but a free-
will offering will take place to offset the cost of the meal. 
Remember there is no gift exchange but please bring Remember there is no gift exchange but please bring Remember there is no gift exchange but please bring Remember there is no gift exchange but please bring 
a nona nona nona non----perishable food item to be donated to an area perishable food item to be donated to an area perishable food item to be donated to an area perishable food item to be donated to an area 
agency. Our food pantries are in desperate need of agency. Our food pantries are in desperate need of agency. Our food pantries are in desperate need of agency. Our food pantries are in desperate need of 
food.food.food.food. 

Save the Dates: 
Ecumenical Potluck 
WhenWhenWhenWhen:  Thursday, Jan. 19 at 11:30 a.m. 
WhereWhereWhereWhere: Downtown Site Fellowship Hall 
WhoWhoWhoWho: Open to all ages of the congregation; caregivers, 
guests and family. 
Info: Info: Info: Info: Bring a dish to pass; program to follow potluck 
lunch (more information in the January newsletter). 
 

Soup Buffet 
WhenWhenWhenWhen:  Thursday, Feb. 9, 2012 at Noon 
WhereWhereWhereWhere: Downtown Site Fellowship Hall 
Who: Who: Who: Who: Open to all ages of the congregation; caregivers, 
guests and family. 
Info: Info: Info: Info: Luncheon includes a variety of homemade soups.  
Begin searching your recipes for a family favorite or a 
new soup to donate. 

When we look back to childhood, most of us can 
remember our sense of wonder and excitement as 
we anticipated winter, the first snowfall, and the 
approach of the holiday season. Since we didn’t 
have to think about shoveling it, pushing cars out 
of it, and the bitter cold that came along with it, we 
could simply enjoy the wonder and beauty of white 
flakes drifting through the sky. It was just plain amazing. 
 

This Advent, as we anticipate the celebration of Jesus’ 
birth, there is also a sense of expectation for many of us 
here at First English. Some of it has to do with programs 
that are now becoming a reality. We will begin to train 
our first class of Stephen Ministers in January; we are 
getting off the ground with the marriage mentor pro-
gram; we are taking steps to help people discover their 
call as Christian disciples; we have changed the new 
member classes and paired them with confirmation to 
emphasize the understanding that these confirmands 

are now voting members of the church; and we are 
starting a strategic planning process that will help 
guide us through the many day to day decisions 
that we make. However, even as we expect won-
derful things to come, we also know that there is 

work to be done. It can be easy to get caught up in that 
work and forget that we are working and dreaming and 
participating in something beautiful - something just 
plain amazing.  
 

Step back and look around you as we approach the won-
derfully busy Christmas season. Recognize the privilege 
of experiencing the Holy Spirit at work in our midst, 
ministering to needs and changing lives. See the love of 
God alive in our brothers and sisters-and pass it along.  
But especially, come alive to true hope lying in the man-
ger and rest in the promise of wholeness, forgiveness 
and joy at the foot of the cross. 

                       ~Pastor Mary 

 

From the Desk of Pastor Mary 
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Congregational Life 
All Pro Dad 
Join Dads and their kids of all ages for celebration in Join Dads and their kids of all ages for celebration in Join Dads and their kids of all ages for celebration in Join Dads and their kids of all ages for celebration in 
the Word and a meal.the Word and a meal.the Word and a meal.the Word and a meal.         

First English chapter of All Pro 
Dad meets the 2nd Saturday of the 
month (September through May) 
at the Perkins East on College 
Avenue at 8 a.m. The breakfast is 
geared to school age children, but 
all dads and their children are welcome! Our next break-
fast is on Saturday, Dec. 11. If you would like to join us, 
please sign up at www.felc.com under the forms tab, or 
for more information contact Mike Schmid at 
mschmid@new.rr.com. 

Marriage Encounter  
Looking for a weekend away for just the two of you? A 
Marriage Encounter 
Weekend offers you 
this experience. It's a 
time to renew your re-
lationship away from 
the everyday distrac-
tion of life. It's an op-
portunity to strengthen 
your communication 
and promote greater 
intimacy in your life 
together. You don't 
need a Marriage En-
counter Weekend, but 
you DESERVE one. The 
upcoming dates are Feb. 10-12 at the Norbertine Center 
for Spirituality in DePere. Later weekend dates are also 
scheduled. For more information and to obtain an  in-
formational brochure, contact Sue and Dennis 
Amtmann at 920-544-5166 or visit the website at 
www.gbme.org. 

ZUMBA Fitness Classes at FELC�

Looking for a way to kick start 
your New Year’s resolu-
tion?  Join Zumba Fitness 
class and enjoy a calorie-
burning, Latin-inspired dance
-fitness program. Ditch the 

workout and join the party! “Fall session was so much 
fun, the ladies really gave it everything!,” commented 
instructor, Laurie Berkedal.  “I could hardly wait for the 
next class to start.” 
 

Zumba Fitness WINTER 8 week session begins on Mon-
day, Jan. 9 at 6:30 p.m., with registration starting at        
6 p.m.  Classes will be offered every Monday and Thurs-
day evening from 6:30 p.m. to 7:30 p.m. through Mar. 1 
at the North Site.  Once again, dependent children age 
14 and older are welcome to join their parent at no ad-
ditional cost. 
 

Session fee is $40 and payable by check or cash.   Con-
tact Laurie Berkedal at laanberk@new.rr.com with ques-
tions or for more information. 

Save the Date! 

 

First English Annual Fundraiser for Summer Ministries 

Friday, March 2, 2012 

6:30-10 p.m. 

Liberty Hall, Kimberly 

 

Silent and Live Auctions, Raffle, Food, Fellowship 

Featuring the music of HASband Jazz Band 

 

Auction Donations  
Donations are now being accepted for the “Make an Im-
pact” event. All proceeds from the fundraiser go directly 
to the Ministries of the Summer Interns.   Please keep 
us in mind during your holiday shopping!  It’s a great 
time of year to find deals on items that may be perfect 
for a donation to the auction or raffle. If you would like 
to make a donation, contact Meri Hujet at mhu-
jet@felc.com or donate on the website 
(www.felc.com>forms>Make an Impact.) Thank you! 

Welcome to the New  
Ministry Team 
Welcome to the newest ministry team: the Intern En-
richment Ministry Team.  While it began as the Summer 
Ministry Advisory Committee,  a subgroup of the Family 
and Youth Ministry team, the team is now it’s own min-
istry team which focuses on all aspects of the Intern 
Program and its ministries.  The Intern Enrichment Min-
istry Team’s goal will be to work closely with  all other 
ministry teams, the Youth Coordinator and the Intern 
Coordinator, to provide a faithful and meaningful ex-
perience for the interns and their ministries within the  
congregation and beyond. 
 

If you are interested in joining this team, please contact 
the chairman, Derek Jones at whitetail1474@new.rr.com. 



Congregational Life 

Baptismal Workshop 
The next Baptismal 
Workshop is   Jan. 24, 
2012 at 6 p.m. in the 
Lounge at the Down-
town Site. Families 
wishing to have a family 
member baptized will 
learn about the gifts God gives us 
in baptism - we are named and 
claimed as children of God, prom-
ised forgiveness of sin and eternal 
life, and given the gift of the Holy 
Spirit. Baptism is truly a faith mile-
stone. Please RSVP by calling the 
church office and indicating if child 
care is needed. If you have not at-
tended a Baptismal Workshop in 
the last four years, please plan to 
attend a workshop before schedul-
ing a baptism. 
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Pick Up Basketball League  
The pick-up basketball 
league is off to a good 
start but more individuals 
are welcome to drop in 
and participate.  Play be-
gins at 8 p.m. on Monday night at 
the North Site Activity Center.  
There is no need to RSVP but par-
ticipants are requested to bring a 
non-perishable food item when 
they come to the North Site on 
Monday nights.  Contact: Dan 
Grawe at 915-4933.   

Wednesday LIFT Meal Volunteers Needed 
Thank you to the volunteers who have already assisted with set up, clean up 
and baking for the mid-week LIFT meals. If you are interested in helping  
periodically with the LIFT meals, please consider this opportunity.  Set up 
volunteers arrive at 4:30 p.m. with the cleanup crew beginning at 6 p.m. 
Typically, everyone completes their tasks by 6:45 p.m.   
    
Dec. 7:    __  Set up  

    __  Clean up   
  __  Bakers needed (2 dozen) 

  
Dec. 14:    __  Set up 

     __  Clean up  
  __  Bakers needed (2 dozen) 

 
 

Interested?  Sign up on the church website (www.felc.com) under the forms 
tab or contact Jean Monson at jmonson@felc.com  or 733-2303. 

Wednesday LIFT Meal Registration  
To register for meals, register online (www.felc.com under the forms tab) or 
e-mail the church office at felc@felc.com. A weekly sign-up sheet is also 
available for participants to sign-up for the next week’s meal. The cost is $5 
for adults and for children ages 5 and older; children under 5 are free. 
(Family/household maximum is $20). Payment will be collected on Wednes-
day nights.  Meals are served from 5:15-6:15 p.m.   
 

Dec.   7: LIFT Volunteers - Sloppy joe sandwiches, hot dogs, ice cream  

      sundaes 

Dec.  14: Mary’s - Broasted chicken, mashed potatoes and gravy    

          

 No LIFT meals on Dec. 21 and 28. 

 

Reservation deadline for these catered meals is noon on Monday. Please 
help our LIFT volunteers by honoring this noon deadline on Monday! To 
cancel your reservation, call the church office by noon on Tuesday. Payment 
is needed for cancellations made after noon on Tuesday.  

December Ministry Team 
Meetings 
The following is the schedule for 
December Ministry Team Meetings: 
 

• Tuesday, Dec. 6:  Worship, Out-
reach and Social Ministry,        
6:30 p.m. North Site. 

• Monday, Dec. 12:  Support Minis-
try Team, 6:30 p.m. Downtown 
Site in Rm. 110. 

• Tuesday, Dec. 13: Family and Youth 
Ministry Team, 6:30 p.m. NS. 

• Teams not meeting in December: 
Congregational Growth, Congre-
gational Life and Learning.  

 

Reminder: January Ministry Team 
and Council meetings move to the 
Downtown Site. 

Thrivent Choice Dollars 
If you are a Thrivent member, you may be able to help First English through 
the Thrivent program “Thrivent Choice.”  At the beginning of the program in 
late 2010 those who chose FELC as the recipient of their Thrivent Choice 
Dollars contributed $2,458 to First English.  To date, this year we have been 
the recipient of $12,834.  If you are a Thrivent member and you qualify, this 
is a way to help First English at no cost to you.  To learn more about           
the Choice Dollars program and to find out if you qualify, you can call           
1-800-847-4836.  Simply say, “Thrivent Choice” when prompted.  At the next 
prompt say “Choice Dollars.”  Continue through the prompts or simply say, 
“representative” or hit “0” and you will be able to speak with a representa-
tive.   
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